
2020 was one of the most challenging years in our history. A worldwide pandemic raged 
throughout the entire year bring with death and sorrow everywhere. The killing of several 
unarmed blacks by police occurred with seemingly increasing frequency. Many of the 
killings sparked protest-some peaceful and others resulted in widespread violence, 
property destruction, and even other killings. There were calls for criminal justice reform 
amid charges of systemic racism. Calls for the reevaluation of the allocation of budgets of 
law enforcement agencies took on a new life as an effort to defund the police by defenders 
of the status quo. A bitterly fought presidential election was conducted during the above-
mentioned pandemic. Voter turnout soared and the incumbent president was defeated in 
an election that was described as the most secure in our history. Yet the president refused 
to accept his defeat and he and his supporters plotted to overturn the results with 
disastrous consequences.  
 
Despite continuing challenges the Action Council must maintain its mission. We must 
actively promote cultural competency and advocate for inclusiveness and diversity in the 
provision of mental health and human services. We must advocate for continued access 
to those services for all segments of our society, particularly groups that have traditionally 
been underserved.  
 
We were able to hold the 42nd Annual Cross-Cultural Conference. This newsletter will 
provide our readers with a summary of the qualitative evaluation of the conference. 



 
I urge everyone to continue to work to help us conquer the current pandemic and the 
forces that continue to divide us. Opportunities often come out of challenges. We 
routinely meet via zoom and we plan to continue the tradition of providing quality 
education despite the raging pandemic. Like churches and other organizations-we have 
learned to embrace technology and planning is underway to conduct next year’s 
conference virtually. We thank everyone for their continued support, and we hope that 
the development of vaccines will enable us to assemble again soon.       
_____________________________________________________________________________    

Thank you for reviewing the 2020 edition of 
our newsletter. I am honored to serve as the 
editor and my goal is simply to continue to 
highlight the milestones, events, and 
activities of the individuals and 
organizations working on behalf of the 
mentally ill and others. This newsletter will 
also present a summary of the evaluation of 
the 2020 conference by the people who 
attended the conference. We believe that 
this is the most accurate way to determine 
the worth of events such as our conference. 

The primary goal of this organization is to 
promote cultural competency through the various educational events that we sponsor and 
present throughout the year. I thank those individuals and organizations who continue to 
contribute to our success and extend an invitation to everyone to join us.  

You can contribute to the content of the newsletter by submitting print-ready news items 
and photographs to me at Ernestshaw2001@yahoo.com. We know that you have 
wonderful memories of great individuals and great events from our past that should be 
shared. We also know that you are doing wonderful things out there that we all need to 
know about.  

Please remember that the opinions expressed in this publication are the opinions of the 
writers and do not necessarily reflect the policies of our organizations. We welcome 
corrections, opposing opinions, and constructive criticism. 

____________________________________________________________ 

 

A Look at the 2020 Conference 
The Action Council is dedicated to enhancing the management, delivery, and utilization 
of human services, by and for people of diverse cultural backgrounds in our state. One of 
the ways that we strive to meet our goal is to present an annual conference designed to 
provide participants and attendees with the knowledge, skills, and networking 



opportunities that will enable them to provide effective services in their respective 
professions. We must determine the effectiveness of our effort by asking the people who 
spend money and time to attend our conference to tell us how we did. Here is what they 
had to say about the 2020 conference.  

 
 



  



  



 



 



    
 



 



                 Happening At SCDMH 

On January 6, 2020, our president received from DMH spokesperson Tracy LaPointe three items 
of interest from their Mental Health Newsline.  

The January 6, 2020 edition of the Orangeburg 
Times & Democrat announced that a Mental 
health court was planned for Orangeburg County. 
This program is designed to divert nonviolent 
offenders to treatment. Orangeburg Area Mental 
Health Center Director Willie Priester, a long-
time supporter of our organization, said that he 
would expect to see action on the proposal by 
mid-year 2020.  

In 2019, Easley High School in Pickens County 
partnered with Prisma Health to form a Mental 
Health First Aid group to serve as a system of 
support for students. The December 28, 2019 
edition of the Greenville News described the 
program. The school’s principal Gary Culler listed 
mental health as the biggest challenge to our 
students’ 

success.   

In 2016, 
SCDMH, 

the SC chapters of the American Foundation for Suicide    
Prevention, and Mental Health America formed the SC 
Suicide Prevention     Coalition. SCDMH Director John 
Magill served as co-chairman of the coalition. Helen 
Rogers Pridgen, MSW, LMSW held a leadership role in 
the relaunch of the South Carolina Suicide Prevention 
Coalition and she spoke at our conference two years ago. 
The December 19, 2019 edition of the Lexington County 
Chronicle described the Coalition’s aims to lower suicides 
by 20%. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

Dr. Kenneth M. Rogers named State Director at SCDMH  

In January, The South Carolina Mental Health Commission selected Kenneth M. Rogers, MD, as 
the next state director for the South Carolina Department of Mental Health. Dr. Rogers began his 
tenure in April of 2020.  



Dr. Rogers was born and raised in Dillon, South Carolina, He is a 1990 graduate of the University 
of South Carolina School of Medicine. In the 1990s, 
he completed both his General Psychiatry Residency 
and a Child Psychiatry fellowship at the William S. 
Hall Psychiatric Institute. Dr. Rogers is Board 
certified in both General Psychiatry and Child 
Psychiatry.  

Dr. Rogers previously served as Chair of Psychiatry 
and Associate Chief Clinical Officer at the former 
Greenville Health System (now PRISMA). At the 
time of his appointment, he was the Chief of 
Psychiatry at 
Parkland Health 
and Hospital 
System and 
Professor of 
Psychiatry at the 
University of 

Texas 
Southwestern 

Medical Center 
in Dallas, Texas.  

Dr. Rogers is no stranger to our organization and our 
educational events. During the 40th Annual Cross-Cultural 
Conference held in 2018, spoke on the topic 
DRAPETOMANIA TO SCHIZOPHRENIA: POLITICS, RACE, 
AND MENTAL HEALTH. His presentation was rated highly. 
One participant said he is “Always well prepared”, and 
another said, “Have him back again.” 

We congratulate Dr. Rogers on his appointment, and we look 
forward to a continuation of the collaboration between 
SCDMH and our organization that was founded more thatn40 
years ago by a group of dedicated forward-thinking 
professionals, many of whom were employees of SCDMH. 

                            

                             To Lose a Mother 

2020 was a challenging year for the world, our nation and many of us and our families. 
As editor of this newsletter, one of my tasks is to note the deaths of individuals affiliated 
with us and family members of such individuals. This year, I find myself in the strange 
position of writing about my own loss. On January 8, 2020, my 90-year-old mother died. 
That evening I was driving to my parents’ home in Williamsburg County when I hit a deer. 
That little animal did $6500 damage to my car. My mother’s funeral was held six days 
later, and my father’s sister died the same day. However, amid my sorrow, my faith in 



humanity was restored by many words and 
deeds of so many of my friends. I will never 
forget the feeling I experience upon seeing 
so many familiar faces from Columbia who 
drove more than 100 miles to such an out 
of the way place to be present on the worst 
day of my life. I will never forget the 
kindness of people that I am privileged to 
know.  

Several other members of the Action 
Council family experienced losses  during 
2020. I express my sincere to each of you. 
To each of you who have suffered losses 
and we were not aware of your loss, we 
hope that you are making progress in your 
journey toward a level of healing. 

Ernest Shaw 

 

Looking Forward… 

 


